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Newsletter of the Kitsap Aircraft Radio Control Society 

ARCS MEETING MINUTES 

May 14th, 2008 

Meeting called to order by President-Al Franklin at 7:00 pm 

  

Treasurers Report; Read and Accepted with breakfast correction from pm to am. 

Meeting Minutes Read and Accepted. with monthly breakfast time correction from pm 
to am. To make it clear, the monthly breakfast is at 8:00 am the first Saturday of every 
month. That would make the next one June 7. 

Field Committee; No report 

Shows and Promotional: 

We still need a booth for the county Fair Aug 20 – 24. We still don’t know which 
building we are in at the fair. 

Go or no go for air show. We had a vote and the majority wanted an air show. The 
problem is we want it yet no one wants to volunteer to do anything. Someone mentioned 
that if our member were all Women there would be no problem with organizing an air 
show. They would do it and do it terrifically. We could probably use the lower parking 
lot at the fair for our guest parking. Also two shows in one day is a possibility. We are 
really hurting for money and need to draw some money into this club at the air show. It 
is our biggest crowd draw. Also at the air show we need signage to advertise for our 



sponsors. Someone needs to work with vendors, acquire vendors, knock on doors, 
etc. We need some large names of national champion flyers to fly at our air show. 

AMA:   No report 

Safety: Verlyn mentioned it is important that cable ties be used to bundle all loose wires 
for 2.4 gig system to eliminate range problems. 

Guest speakers; None. Our guest speaker will debut sometime this fall. It looks like 
summer break for speakers. 

Old Business;   Lorin mentioned that he still needs more certified pilots for the intro 
pilot’s program. 

New Business; 

1) Brian’s open shop is next Tuesday May 20. Bring your wounded birds and 
learn/get help in fixing them. 

2) July 19th Wild and Wacky/picnic: Need someone to volunteer for Wild & 
Whacky and maybe a volunteer to handle buying of food and conducting a 
barbecue. Elliot volunteered to bring food and arrange a barbecue.  

3)  Armed Forces parade is on May 17th. That is this Saturday. Jim mentioned he 
needs members planes for his float. Deliver by 7:00 am at Lorin Miller’s house. He 
also needs volunteers to help assemble, arrange float, march in parade, etc. 

4)  Port Orchard parade is on June 28th  

5) A motion was made by Veryln to accept any elected president as a life time 
member. The motion was not accepted and died. He then motions to accept Al 
Franklin as a life time member. It was seconded but the rules point out that the 
board needs to meet on the issue. The vote will be put off till next meeting. 

Item six added to meeting minute notes at 11:50 pm, on May 14th, 2008. 

6)  WARNING:  Thursday, May 15th, between 1 - 4 pm.  An important announcement.  
Verlyn mentioned that Brandon Woyshnis is going to be performing a flight demo for 
the students at nearby Sunnyslope Elementary.  Do not operate radio frequencies 45 or 
60 between those hours. 

Show and tell;  Lorin Miller showed his bi-plane Bristol scout. He noted that the 
huge flat spots on his wheels match our runway perfectly for a smooth ride. 

Door Prize.     Won by Mike Mcintyre. It was a glow driver caddy. 



Quarter Drawing.  Won by Dennis Loken. 

Monthly Drawing.  (correction on 6/12/08)-Verlyn won the Monthly drawing on May 
14th which was a OS 70 FS engine.)  
  
 


